Memo

DATE: February 28, 2013

TO: Scott Fleury, Engineering Services Manager
FROM: Margueritte Hickman, Division Chief /Fire Marshal
RE: Fair Oaks Alley

This memo is in response to a request by both Officer MacLennan and Scott Fleury regarding the
ability of Ashland Fire & Rescue to access the alley on Falrs Oaks located across from the
median. =

At the time this subdivision was developed Ashland Fire & Rescue accepted the final plat as
meeting the requirements of fire apparatus access as spec1ﬁed in the Oregon Fire Code and the
Ashland Municipal Code. While fire apparatus access is met fromr the streets fronting the
property, it would be helpful if ﬁre engines were able 1o access" e alley between the homes in

order to more drrectly approach a garage fire. In the. event there are changes planned to the

‘considered in the ﬁnal desrgn

‘When reviewing thrs 1ssue in the ﬁeld the followmg Vrolat1ons Were 1dent1ﬁed whrch do limit

access: P ; -

e Vegetation planted on the west 51de of the alley between the fence and the alley is planted
in the two foot clear w1dth requlred on each srde of the alley ”

e A sign has been placed in the. planter strrp West of the alley entrance that encroaches on
the turning radius required for anengine. R '

e Vehicles should notb , rked on erther 51de of_‘ e street in th
however there is no “no.-parking” s . '

area of the median,

We appreciate the traffic commission é‘bpsrd‘efaﬁoﬁ of this issue.
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